
On December 12: Call (or email!) For Justie! 

Support the DCE Contract Campaign 
Dear MCCC brothers and sisters, 

Adjunct faculty members represented by the DCE unit are more than a year into negotatons with the Board of Higher Educaton. 
Our Equal Pay for Equal Work campaign has exposed the many problems created by the state’s willingness to exploit DCE faculty. 

Our current contract expires on Dec. 31, and we need your help.  

The Board of Higher Educaton has not agreed to our pay parity proposals, so far offering us a 0 percent pay raise in 2018 and a 1 
percent raise in 2019. The union bargaining team has rejected this as completely unacceptable.  

While we believe that many of our college presidents support improving conditons for adjunct faculty members, that support has 
not been reflected in management’s bargaining proposals. 

On Tuesday, Dec. 12, the Board of Higher Education is meeting on the Wellesley campus of MassBay Community 
College, (Library Atrium) and we plan to share stories from adjunct instructors with the Board. MCCC DCE members 
will gather at the front entrance at 9 a.m. prior to the BHE meeting.  
       Please contact Sean Barrett at SBarrett@massteacher.org or Heather LaPenn at HLaPenn@massteacher.org   if you want to participate. 

 

Call for support from our College Presidents! 
Attached yod wiid fied chdhetwidteedheehedtfiedpcyfihdfioebhde.  

Pihteh ayepyehd yoddy fidphdeyfitidmesstghdyddoehdyoddetepihdmessage: 

 
Dear President______________ 
 
Adjunct faculty members represented by the DCE unit of the Massachusetts Community College Council have 
been negotiating with the Board of Higher Education for more than a year. The current contract expires on Dec. 
31. Adjunct faculty deserve pay parity with full-time instructors, and the MCCC’s Equal Pay for Equal Work 
campaign also means establishing pathways to benefits and job stability for adjunct instructors. 
 

The Board of Higher Educaton has not agreed to our pay parity proposals, so far offering us a 0 percent pay 
raise in 2018 and 1 percent raise in 2019. The union bargaining team has rejected this as completely 
unacceptable.  

While we believe that you support fair and just working conditons for adjunct faculty members, such support 
has not been reflected in the Board’s bargaining proposals. 

Suppressing wages for adjunct instructors while relying on them to teach approximately 70 percent of the 
courses in the community college system is unjust, and it undermines the mission of our colleges. 

I urge you to support Equal Pay for Equal Work and a fair contract for DCE faculty. Join us in telling the Board 
of Higher Education that it is time to reach a fair agreement with adjunct faculty. 
 

Tctfikd yodfyddeoppydtfigd chdehebhdedyfd chd MMMd MCdofiw dwfidyodd gc dfyddtdftwddayfi dta . 

Please send us a copy of your email and any response you get to: DCEteam@mccc-union.org 

mailto:SBarrett@massteacher.org
mailto:HLaPenn@massteacher.org


MA Community College Presidents  

Berkshire CC  
Ellen Kennedy 
president@berkshirecc.edu 
413-236-1003 
 
Bristol CC  
Laura L. Douglas, Ph.D.  
774.357.2184 
president@bristolcc.edu 
 
Bunker Hill CC 
Pam Y. Eddinger, Ph.D 
president@bhcc.edu 
 
Cape Cod CC 
John L. Cox  
jcox@capecod.edu 
774.330.4301 
 
Greenfield CC 
Dr. Robert Pura 
pura@gcc.mass.edu 
413-775-1410 
 
Holyoke CC 
Dr. Christina Royal 
croyal@hcc.edu 
413-552-2700 
 
Mass Bay CC 
David Podell, Ph.D 
kbritton@massbay.edu 
781 239-3101 
 
Massasoit CC 
William Mitchell 
wamitchell@massasoit.mass.edu 
508-588-9100 ext 1510 
 
Middlesex CC 
 d.dJtehedM.d tbd  
MABRYJ@middlesex.mass.edu 
(978) 656-3100 
 
 

Mount Wachusett CC 
James Vander Hooven, Ed.D. 
jvanderhooven@mwcc.mass.edu 
 978-630-9101 
 
Northern Essex CC 
Pres. Lane A. Glenn 
lglenn@necc.mass.edu 
978-556-3900 
 
Northshore  CC 
Patricia Gentile, Pres. 
pgentile@northshore.edu 
978-762-4304 
 
Quinsigamond CC 
Pres. Dr. Luis G. Pedraja 
 lpedraja@qcc.mass.edu 
(508) 854-4203 
 
Roxbury CC 
Pres. Dr. Valerie Roberson 
vroberson@rcc.mass.edu 
617) 427-0060 ext. 5301 
 
Springfield Tech 
Pres. Dr John B Cook 
jbcook@stcc.edu 
413-755-4906 
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